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The important value addition in the process of selection of Best Student Trophy winner: 

 The discussion to develop the new marking system and to call external reviewer 

to interview the students was held in the meeting of Best Student Trophy (9th 

February 2021). It was decided to reform the marking scheme and introduce the 

third round as ‘External Reviewer Round’.  

 The selection process is categorized in three rounds 

o First Round-Screening Round: Scrutinizing the applications with 

documents and calculation of credit points. Five students from each wing 

will be shortlisted for the second round on the basis of credit points. 

o Second Round-Personal Interview and Group Discussion Round: 

Shortlisted students will be interviewed along with Group discussion by 

the panel of judges for each wing. Three students will be shortlisted on 

the basis of credit points received in the second round. 

o Third Round-External Reviewer Round: 

The shortlisted students from the second round will be interviewed by the 

external reviewer. 

 The new marking system is developed by Prof. Pooja M. Paratane and Prof. Pratul 

V. Gadagkar. According to this new marking module, the best student from 

each wing will be declared on the basis of his/her performance in all three 

rounds.  

Due to COVID-19 pandemic situation, it was not possible to conduct the Best Student 

Trophy Contest on offline mode. Committee accepted the challenge and successfully 

conducted all rounds of the Best Student Trophy Contest: Second Round  and Third 

Round for each wing completely on online mode for all wings smoothly without any 

interruption. 

The felicitation program of all contestants and winners could not be organized due to 

COVID-19 pandemic situation. So committee organized online ‘Kautuk Sohala’ to 

congratulate all. Parents of students are also invited for the online program. Parents 

appreciated the efforts of committee and college taken to organize such programs in their 

feedback. Principal Dr. R.S. Zunjarrao guided to all students on this occasion. 

 

 



  

  

  

  
 

 


